PACIFIC BEACH COMMUNITY PLANNING GROUP
EARL AND BIRDIE TAYLOR LIBRARY

 MINUTES FOR MEETING MARCH 26, 2008

6:30pm Call to Order, quorum established;  Jim Lester made a motion to approve the Feb. minutes, Marshall Peden seconded the motion, motion carried 8 -0-0  Attendees: Kathy Mateer, John Shannon, Jeton Prince, Marshall Peden, Jim Lester, Bob Citrano, Jim Krokee, Kathy Evans, Barbara Williams, Marcie Beckett (7:15p), Jim Morrison (6:45p)  Marshall Peden left meeting at 9:10p  Adoption of Agenda approved 8-0-0

Non-Agenda Public Comment:  

Al Strohlein – reported on ABC’s present method of notifying people of application or change in permit via the internet.  He stated that all changes in permits should trigger a notification to all interested citizens and organizations.
Jerry Hall  from enjoyPB.com -  reported on parking and zoning permits in Pacific Beach.  He passed out an informal survey indicating how much parking local bars and restaurants in PB have.  He questioned what happens when a business rents its parking spaces to the public instead of allocating the space for patrons, what development triggers a review of parking requirements and what happens when a business extends its current floor space which would accommodate more patrons but not an increase parking space for patrons.

Don Gross – gave an update on PB Drive and Crown Point Drive sidewalk

Chair’s Report:  (Kathy Mateer)  Results of elections – Barbara Williams (80.01), Jeton Prince(77.00), Scott Chipman(78.00), Kevin Szepe(79.04), Gary Foster, Dean Eades,  all voted on to the PBPG  We still have a vacancy in 77.00, 79.04, 83.01 and one commercial position.
Government Office Reports: 

Mayor Sanders – No one present

Council district 2 – Kevin Faulconer, presented  certificates and thanks to Kathy Evans, Jim Lester and Kathy Mateer for their  service to the PBPG.  He acknowledged their hard work and dedication to the PBPG

Council District 2 – Thyme Curtis- Announced the first reading of Rooming House Ordinance at Council Chambers.  She read how it is defined and also said that she should be notified if residents feels there are infractions of this ordinance in our area.  
Amanda Lee from DSD should also be notified of infractions.  If there is a question about the High Occupancy Ordinance contact MaryAnn Green from the City Attorney’s office

Longe Range Planner for PB -  Lesley Henegar  announced a COW on May 17, 2008, Saturday from 9 – 12 noon.  

Information Item:  1600sf roof top deck on top of existing parking at “The PB Shore Club” on Grand at Ocean.  Barbara Williams said she would investigate the present permit for parking as a Neighborhood Code Compliance representative.
Residential Projects (Barry Schneider)
4070 Dawes St. – Project 147937 – “Brandt residence”  A process 3 variance to amend variance C-4701 to reduce the required setbacks for a remodel to an existing single family dwelling on a 5,758 sf site in the RS 1-7 zone,  State Coastal, Coastal Height Limit overlay zone, first public roadway, Parking impact overlay zone, residential tandem overlay zone.  Applicant Tripp Bennett present.  Recommendations by subcommittee:  take out planter in public right-of-way, soften project with more landscaping and less concrete, designate enclosed area for trash and recycling.  Jim Krokee made a motion to approve the project with conditions landscape be improved and increased, that the City requirements for both deck and garage are met, planter in front be removed, and that all issues of on 2/19 cycle assessment letter be met.  Marshall Peden seconded the motion.
Discussion:  neighbor Mike Hogan at 1065 E. Briarfield Drive, expressed concern about the change in the roof line.  Present roof is 10ft. and new roof will be 13.8ft with pitch.  Concern for view of sky out window.  Old garage had no variance new one because of change in roof goes into sideyard setback of 20.5 ft.  Other items include trash enclosure which was resolved with a 5’ by 8’ space.  Planter would be removed.  Center driveway which means lessen curb cut to 25’.  Front fence will be removed.  Vote taken on motion, motion passed 10-0-0

3970 Riviera Drive- Project 132231 – Tentative Map to convert 24 existing rental apartment to condominiums in the RM 2-5 Zone.  The site is located in the RM2-5 zone within the coastal height limitation overlay zone, state coastal permit jurisdiction, the parking impact )Coastal and Beach) overlay zone (PIOZ), residential tandem parking overlay zone, first public roadway of the PB Planned District.  Recommendations by subcommittee: none.  Jim Krokee made a motion to approve the project, Bob Citrano seconded the motion.  Discussion:  Space for trash containers for recycle was accommodated.   Vote for motion carried 10-0-0
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Commercial/Mixed Use Projects (Jim Lester)

Riva Mixed Use Project – 610 Emerald Street, CV1-2, P3, CDP, Map Waiver, Demolish a 24 unit motel and construct 5 residential condos and 3 units to be kept by owners of project to be managed by Tower 23 as vocational rentals.  Electric. Automatic, stackable parking.  Robert Citrano made a motion to approve the project as presented but the 3 units to be used as rental units for visitor accommodations should be recorded in the title deed report and on condo documents.  Marshall Peden seconded the motion.  Discussion:  Marcie Beckett asked that more setback area be used since it is primarily a residential project even though you are applying under a mixed use application.  Rick Allen, neighbor of project in Ocean Point unit 313 concerned with building height and wanted no regrading of property.  Also wanted construction times defined.   Susan Marchetti in Ocean Point unit 108 said that her unit will have no sunlight and ventilation, asked why not a setback of 5 ft. for this new project.  Robert Badere in unit 309 expressed concern for timing of construction during summer months and the noise from the project.  Larry Cornick in unit 209 in favor of a 5ft setback because it is primarily a residential condo development.  Woody Donahue is concerned about the lack of sunlight for his unit.  Jim Lester of PBPG would like to see project taken back a few feet to protect open space.  John Shannon asked the question of Ocean Point residents, to consider the views that were taken away when their building went up.  Vote on motion was 7-2-1  Motion carried with Marcie Beckett and Jim Lester opposing and Kathy Evans abstaining.  
Ad-Hoc Committee Reports:

Elections- (Jeton Prince) His report was given by Kathy Mateer earlier in the meeting.

By-Laws-  (Jim Lester)  Replace existing wording of Section 2-B as suggested by City Attorney’s Office 

Traffic and Parking-  (Jim Morrison) Trying to get new members.  The majority of committee don’t want permits or meters.  Issues of garages reverting to tenants and not for separate lease as well as using garages for other than storage discussed.  Next meeting is second Thursday  of April at the PB Rec Center at 6:30p.  Stop sign request for Cass street and Archer Street but no paper work submitted yet. 
Mission Bay Parks (Jeton Prince) Meeting first Tuesday at Santa Clara Recreation Center 6:00p

Community Plan Amendments-Design Guidelines (Marcie Beckett)  Marcie reported we should take caution with recent letter from the City because it doesn’t include residential guidelines, vacation rentals, sidewalk cafes and suggestions for parking or alternative transportation.    She said we should go forward but we want more direct involvement.  Marcie announced the meeting April 10, 2008, 12:00 noon PB Library  this meeting will focus on design guidelines.  

Neighborhood Code Compliance (Barbara Williams)  Barbara reported that since assuming this position she has made 12 reports to Neighborhood Compliance.  Since reports are confidential she did not report any specific reports however it was suggested that in the future, the PBPG would like to be aware of any issues they should be addressing at our meetings.  
Special Events (Barbara Williams)  the PB Charity Jam (Stay Classy) were reviewed and voted on at the meeting.  Also, Ben Nichols felt that our community is not being notified of events that are city wide that directly effect our community such as the Rock and Roll Marathon , surf competitions, and the Crew Classic.  Barbara also announced the formulation of a committee to plan the 2008 PB Parade.

Meeting Adjourned  9:18p
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Per Council Policy, the PBPG posts minutes with two weeks after they are approved at welovepb.org and PBPlanning.org.  The current minutes and upcoming agendas are posted at welovepb.org and PBPlanning.org 72 hours before a meeting and also are available on the community bulletin board at the Pacific Beach Library.  Previously approved monthly minutes are in a binder at the library.

Respectfully submitted by Barbara Williams, secretary
